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Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: some upheld, recommendations

Summary
Mr C requires regular blood sampling due to the medication that he is prescribed. At one appointment there was

difficulty obtaining a blood sample and Mr C was in pain. He attended his GP who referred him to a neurologist

who diagnosed nerve damage, possibly caused by the attempt to take blood. Mr C complained that the board had

not provided him with a reasonable standard of care and that they had not properly responded to his complaint.

We took independent medical advice on this complaint from our nursing adviser. Our investigation found that the

board had apologised for the distress caused and had made arrangements for Mr C to have future blood samples

taken by another team. We considered these actions to be reasonable and did not uphold the complaint.

However, we did not consider the time taken by the board to respond to Mr C's complaint to be reasonable, so we

upheld this aspect of his complaint and recommended that the board apologise to Mr C for the delay.

Recommendations
We recommended that the board:

apologise to Mr C for the time taken to respond to his complaint.
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